
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  21 June 2019 

Dear Parents 
Thank you for coming along to support Sports Day at the Richard Jory Field.  The children 
were all amazing and thankfully the sun put in an appearance.  Well done to the pupils and 
to the toddlers and the children who will be starting with us in September. 
I would like to thank the Friends for all of the fantastic help they provide—not only with 
Sports Day but throughout the year.  We have taken delivery of 30 Chromebooks for the 
children to use in their lessons and they love them.  Without the tremendous help of the 
Friends this would not have been possible.  Thank you Friends and to you, the families for 
supporting their fund raising. 
Yesterday, the whole school went to the Minack to see Ali Baba and the Forty Thieves.  We 
has a great (but tiring!) day and again we need to thank Friends for helping us with this trip 
and for buying us all an ice-cream. 
Next week we have our first Colour Run!  This will take place on Tuesday 25 June 2019.  
We would like the children to come into school dressed in brightly coloured clothes which 
are suitable for running in!  They will need to wear their trainers but they do not need to 
bring their bookbags.  After they have had lunch, we will walk the children up to the Richard 
Jory Field and aim to arrive at approx. 1.15pm.  We should start at 1.30pm and parents are 
welcome to come along and cheer on the children.  The children will get a different colour 
band for each lap that they complete (up to a maximum of 5 laps).  After the colour run, the 
teachers will dismiss the children to their parents so please let us know if someone else will 
be collecting your child from the field. 
It’s the Parish Fete tomorrow 12pm– 4pm at the Richard Jory Field; some of our children 
will be performing country dancing early on and the Friends have some stalls so come 
along and join us.   
On 2 July we are having an Open Afternoon and parents are welcome to come into school 
at 2pm to spend some time in their children’s classroom with them, look at the displays of 
work and so some activities together. 
Apologies for a shortened newsletter this week but we’ve been rather busy! 
Tim Barnard, Head of School 

Diary Dates 
 

22 June 
Gwennap Parish 
Community Fete 
12noon—4pm 

 
25 June 

Colour Run 
(no clubs) 

 
27 June 

Reserve day for  
Colour Run 

 
2 July 

Open Afternoon 
 

9 July 
Move up afternoon 

 
12 July 

Final day for reading 
bands 

 
15 July 

Summer production—
afternoon 

 
16 July  

Summer production— 
evening  

 
24 July 

Leavers assembly and 
Last day of school 

year 
 

25 July 
Summer holidays 



Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Please sign your child in with a staff member before leaving them 
Please book your child’s place in advance. 

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 

Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  24 June 2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Drums Mr Hamilton Payment per term 

 Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment per term 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Library Club Y6’s lunchtime 

 KS2 active club Sports Ambassadors lunchtime 

 COLOUR RUN NO CLUBS 3pm—4pm 

WEDNESDAY KS1 Sports Club  
R, Y1, Y2 

PAFC 3pm—4pm 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Violins Miss Neale Payment per term 

 KS2 Sports Club 
Y3, Y4, Y5, Y6 

Mrs Murray 3pm—4pm 

FRIDAY Guitars Miss Kelly Payment per term 

 KS1 Active Club Sports Ambassadors lunchtime 

If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

Don’t forget the Community Fete is on Saturday 22 June at the 
Richard Jory Field! 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

